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CONCEALED WEAPONS LICENSING BOARD 
 
 
Beginning December 1, 2015, the county concealed weapon licensing boards are 
eliminated. Each county concealed weapon licensing board shall transfer all license 
applications and official documents in its possession to the county clerk of the county in 
which the board is located no later than November 30, 2015. All pending applications 
remain in place, are considered to have a December 1, 2015 application date, and shall 
be processed by the county clerk as provided in this act. If an applicant has an initial or 
renewal application that is pending on December 1, 2015, that applicant may request a 
receipt from the county clerk that meets the requirements of section 5b(9) or 5l(3). The 
county clerk shall issue that receipt by first-class mail unless requested in person. The 
receipt is effective on the date the county clerk issues that receipt. The county clerk 
shall not charge any additional fee for receiving or processing an application previously 
submitted to the county concealed weapon licensing board, except as otherwise 
provided in this act. A license to carry a concealed pistol issued by a concealed weapon 
licensing board before December 1, 2015 is valid and remains in effect until the 
expiration of that license or as otherwise provided by law. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Statute: MCL 28.425a (P.A. 3 of 2015) (P.A. 381 of 2000 / P.A. 372 of 1927) 

Contact: County Clerk's Office / 790-5251 

Membership: Formerly consisted of Sheriff, Member of State Police, Prosecutor and County Clerk 
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